
 
 

 
 

Grindleford Primary School 
Full Governing Body Meeting 

 Wednesday 28th April 2021 6.45pm 
 

Meeting open 6.46pm 
Meeting held remotely due to the COVID-19 pandemic 

 
2358 Present 
 
Leonie Boulton (Head Teacher) 
Cynthia Nettell (LA) 
Helen Fulson (Co opted) 
Helen Illingworth (Parent)   
Carolyn Downes (Co opted) 
Peter O’Brien (Co opted) 
Elizabeth Coe (Co opted) 
Neil Roden (Associate) 
Christine Poulson (Associate) Joined 6.58pm 
Richard Petts (Staff) 
Beccy Ibbotson (Clerk) 
 
2359 Apologies 
Julia Fidler (Parent) - work commitments 
 
2360 Declaration of interest in any agenda items for this meeting 
No declaration of interests were declared. 
 
2361  Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 24th March 2021 and 
matters arising 
 
2346 (2332 2319 2305 2289 2275 2256 2245 2224 2219 2201 2187 2172) A ‘grab file’ to be 
created for both the Head and Chair to be used in the event of an Ofsted visit – Action 
ongoing 
 
2346 (2332 2319 2305 2289 2275 2256 2245 2224 2226)  CPo now on document. This will 
continue to be a working document that is altered to mirror changes in the governing body. 
Document will be sent out to parents / carers on email and added to the website - Actioned 
 



 
 

 
 
2347 Dealing with Complaints and Harassment - if was confirmed with DCC that any 
vexatious complaint is part of the complaints policy and is covered under Appendix 3 - 
Actioned 
 
2347 English / Literacy - policy to include phonics - on agenda 
 
2352 School Crossing Patrol - communication to go out to parents signposting the 
Grindleford Traffic Group - Actioned 
 
The Full Governing body accepted the minutes as a true record. 
 
The governors were informed that the HT performance review was completed on Thursday 
22nd April 2022.  LBo, HIi and HFu attended. 
 
CPo joined the meeting at 6.58pm 
 
2362 Policy Review 
 
a. GDPR 
The policies and documents were circulated to the governors prior to the meeting. 
 
Includes - 
Google G Suite Policy 
Privacy Notice - Pupils 
Privacy Notice - Workforce 
Privacy Notice - Governors 
School Data Breach Procedure - Annex to Computer and Data Protection Policy 
School Privacy Impact Assessment Procedure 
Data Protection Policy 
GDPR Training Record 
GDPR Information Audit Spreadsheet 
Access to personal information procedure 
Protection of biometric information of children in schools and colleges 
 
Governors questioned the procedure when a governor leaves the Governing Body to ensure 
that all documents are destroyed / deleted. 
BIb informed the governors that the email account and Google Drive access is immediately 
deleted.  An email is sent by the Clerk to remind the governor leaving that any information 
of a sensitive nature needs to be destroyed.  With the use of a school email and no 
paperwork being distributed the risk of this is significantly lowered. 
 



 
 

 
 
Access to personal information procedure Governors asked a question regarding GDPR and 
requests under DPA. Para 5 refers to the time limits for responding to a request and states 
the time limit is 28 or 31 days from receipt of the request. That goes on to say it is calendar 
days and regardless of school holidays. 
From a practical point of view is the receipt of a request the point at which the 
correspondence is opened by someone at school? 
 
BIB responded that it is from the point that the email is opened and received by someone at 
school.  The phrase 'officially received'  gives us a slight window.  This has to be within a 
reasonable amount of time with valid reason.  For example, not opened due to being away 
on holiday with no internet access. 
 
The policies and documents were unanimously agreed by all governors. 
 
b. Pastoral Support and Care / Intimate and personal care 
The policy was circulated to the governors prior to the meeting. 
 
This policy is now part of the Safeguarding portfolio and was reviewed on the 9th July 2020 
and will be reviewed again in July 2021. 
 
c. Resource Management 
The policy was circulated to the governors prior to the meeting. 
 
Governors questioned if VAT can be claimed against payments paid on the School Debit 
Card. 
BIb confirmed that the card is rarely used and the items purchased i.e. stamps and software 
programs are exempt from VAT.  
 
The policy was unanimously agreed by all governors. 
 
e. Phonics Policy 
The policy was circulated to the governors prior to the meeting. 
 
Governors questioned that given the latest communication from the DfE on letters and 
sounds, will a full systematic synthetic phonics programme be adopted, rather than some 
elements of Jolly Phonics alongside Letters and Sounds? 
HT responded that The DFE are distancing themselves from the Letters and Sounds 
handbook published in 2007.  Schools are being encouraged to develop a synthetic phonics 
policy (SPP).  We are awaiting guidance from DCC and for the validated programmes to be 
issued on Gov.uk so that an Early Reading framework can be adopted.  The deadline for this 
is March 2022. 



 
 

 
 
 
Policy to be reviewed once a framework has been adopted. 
 
Governors asked if these validated programmes will be free to schools.  The Chair replied 
that it did not look likely that there will be a free program.   
 

Governors questioned if the staff all use the same approach to tricky words.  HT replied that 
due to the teachers having mixed year groups and only one class for each year the teaching 
is consistent throughout.  A discussion was held about the nature of the English language 
and how there are many words that do not ‘fit’ into the standard phonics sounds.  It is a 
complex language to teach and learn. 
 

The policy was unanimously agreed by all governors. 
 
2363 Finance - Annex 1 and Annex 5 Approval 
The finance documents were available to the governors prior to the meeting. 
 
The report was analysed and discussed.   
 
Governors asked where the future census number information came from.   
HT explained that two censuses are completed in a school year, October and January.  These 
accurate numbers are transferred into the figures.  The predictions for future years are set 
by us in the review meeting with the Patch Officer.  The figures take into consideration 
siblings that we know are due to join.  We do not get any information about birth rate in the 
area or demographics that could be taken into consideration. 
 
The HT informed the governors that the Annex 1 and 5 reflects the current staffing 
situation.  The document needs to be approved and signed off by the governors and 
returned to DCC by the first week in May.   
 
The staffing is going to be altering in the summer term.  The TA that has been on long term 
sick has handed in her notice.  The named child that the TA was assigned to has a new EHCP.  
We have been trying to find out how much money we are able to pay a replacement SEN TA 
since the 30/3/21.  The plan states that it should be a HLTA or equivalent.  Without this 
information we were unable to know the grade to advertise the job at.   
 
The HT received this information from DCC today. 
 
A TA in school has expressed an interest in the role.  The concern is that she is currently on a 
permanent contract.  If she takes on this role she will be child specific and when the child 
leaves after year 6 or earlier then the role will disappear.  We have contacted HR and are 



 
 

 
 
waiting for confirmation about a contract that will safeguard her position after the child 
leaves. 
 
If the current TA takes the SEN TA role we can recruit a general TA for class 1 at a lower 
grade and for less hours so a saving will be made.  This change will hopefully happen by July.  
The saving would be on the general TA in Class 1, the SEN TA would be paid in accordance 
with the EHCP.  
 
One of the governors disclosed that the parent of the child had expressed some feelings on 
the TA allocation to the child.  This is being dealt with separately by the Chair and HT. 
 
Gov asked if this Annex 1 and 5 reflect the worst case scenario.  HT confirmed that the staff 
costs should only be lower than the figures in the document so a saving should be made. 
 
Governors asked how the position is being managed currently.  HT confirmed that this term 
we are covering the SEN TA position in house, utilising our HLTA and Class 1 TA. 
 
Governor asked if the existing TA was successful would there be a need for additional 
training.  HT confirmed that she is qualified to a HLTA level and has a lot of the training.  
Some specific training would be required. 
 
The document was unanimously approved.  HFu to sign document and BIb to send to the 
patch officer.  Action HFu and BIb 
 
2364 Staff Update 
Covered in the previous minute. 
 
2365 EYFS - new guidance 
Chair to place a Powerpoint in the meeting folder if anyone wanted to look at this in more 
detail - Action HFu 
 
The Chair discussed that EYFS was a focus point on our SIP so felt it was relevant that the 
governors were informed about the framework change on 31/3/21.   This has replaced the 
previous framework.  There are quite a lot of changes.  The main 7 areas of learning have 
remained.  The big message was about directed play, less assessment, less paperwork so 
more time with children.  The focus being on the whole child. 
 
HT informed the governors that Mrs Slack has completed a webinar about the new 
framework.  Both Mrs Slack and Mrs Scott are eager to complete training.   We are an early 
adopter school so a little ahead 



 
 

 
 
Baseline assessment coming in.  Assessing the cohort rather than the individual.  The 
intention is to measure and compare levels between EYFS and SATs in year 6. 
 
A discussion was had of how viable this will be due to so many children joining mid school 
i.e. 25% of our population have joined us in KS2.  How this measurement will work is 
unknown.  
 
RPe informed the governors that we have signed up for the trials for the last two years so 
the staff have been doing the exercises with the children.   
 
2366 Training Update / Governor Visits 
 
CNe Safeguarding Training for School Governors on 24th March 2021 - postponed.  New date 
to be confirmed. 
 
2367 Safeguarding 
 
HIl and BIb performed a random check of the SCR lines 4 and 7 on the Staff page on Tuesday 
27/4/21. 
 
Line 4 all details were correct and up to date. 
Line 7 all details were correct. The DBS was dated 21/5/18.  BIb confirmed that the DBS is in 
the process of being renewed.  Paperwork was completed on Thursday 22/4/21.  Awaiting 
new DBS certificate number. 
 
A discussion was had about the ‘Everyone’s Invited’ campaign and how it impacts GPS.  It is 
predominantly a secondary school issue.  It was agreed that it isn’t a topic that we should 
shy away from.  We already have a proactive approach to relationships in place.   
 
HT confirmed that we have NSPCC every 2 years who hold whole school assemblies.  They 
also do active class work specifically with Class 3.  In school work, in PHSE, children learn 
about respect and keeping ourselves safe and who we can tell if you need to.  A two year 
cycle is followed but also issues are dealt with as they come up.  We have a well developed 
multi level approach on educating the child.  This is touched upon in lessons, assemblies and 
class conversations.  The general feeling is that the awareness of children is higher now than 
ever before. 
 
A discussion was held that the school can only provide the teaching and deliver the message 
to the children providing them with the knowledge and awareness to protect themselves.   
Once outside of school it is outside of our control and it is a parental / carer responsibility.  



 
 

 
 
We provide resources and information to parents but we are unable to do anything unless it 
is deemed a safeguarding issue. 
 
There are no other safeguarding matters for governors’ consideration at this meeting. 
 
2368 What have we done for the children of Grindleford School at this meeting? 
Held a discussion about safeguarding and protecting children 
Agreed and approved the budget allocation for the financial year 
Discussed the staffing of the school and the plan for the future 
Reviewed the GDPR provision 
Discussed the EYFS update and changes 
Discussed and agreed the Phonics Policy and the provision of a plan for the future 
 
NRo and CPo sent their apologies for the next meeting.  Both are away for the meeting date. 
 
Governors asked when and if we might be able to meet face to face.  HT confirmed that 
there has been mention that bubbles may say in place until Spring 2022.  If the government 
lockdown easing plan remains in place then we may be able to meet for the July meeting at 
a different location. 
 
2369 Date of the next meeting 
 
Next meeting – Wednesday 9th June 2021 at 6.45pm 
 
Meeting closed at 7.56pm 
 
 
 
Chair………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
 
Date…………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
 
 

 
 


